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JAMES E, TIERNEY 
ATTORNEY GENERAL 

STATE OF MAINE 

DEPARTMENT OF THE ATl'ORNEY GENERAL 

AUGUSTA, MAIN~'.O.\J:13 

February 11, 1981 

The Honorable George A. Carroll 
State Representative 
State House 
Augusta, Maine 04333 

Dear Representative Carroll: 

This will respond to your inquiry regarding the activities 
of the State Police which may be financed from the General 
Highway Fund. 

The question you raise was answered in an opinion issued 
by this Office last year. See QE_. Atty. Gen. #80-41. As noted 
in that opinion, Section 19 of Article IX of the Maine Constitu­
tion requires that General Highway Fund revenues "be expended 
solely" for specifically enumerated purposes including the 
"expense for state enforcement of traffic laws" and "not be 
diverted for any [other] purpose .... " The constitutional 
mandate is thus quite clear. General Highway Fund revenues 
may fund only that portion of the State Police budget which is 
utilized for the enforcement of the traffic laws. 

You have also expressed concern regarding the implementa­
tion of the constitutional requirement with respect to the 
State Police. Put most simply, a determination of the percen­
tage of the State Police budget actually utilized for traffic 
enforcement is a question of fact which cannot be resolved in 
a legal opinion. In our view, the Constitution contemplates 
that the Legislature will make a good faith resolution of 
this question and that the appropriations from the Highway 
Fund will be in accordance with its factual conclusions. In 
short, insuring compliance with art. IX, § 19 of the Maine 
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Constitution is in the first instance the responsibility of the 
Legislature. 

A copy of our prior opinion, which deals with these questions 
in more detail, is enclosed. I hope this information is helpful. 

Enclosure 

I ,s~7'rely, Z . 
"-/~-

/ JAMES E. TIERNEY 
~-Attorney General 

cc: Honorable David G. Huber, Chairman 
Honorable Michael D. Pearson, Chairman 
Joint Standing Committee on Appropriations and Financial Affairs 


